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February 11, 2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Governor of South Carolina
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

I am pleased to inform you that the South Carolina Board of Health and Environmental Control 
voted to re-appoint Ms. Catherine E. Heigel to a four year term as Director of the Department of 
Health and Environmental Control at our meeting on February 10, 2016. The Board respectfully 
requests your approval of this re-appointment.

Chairman

cc: Catherine Heigel, Director


